
 

 

Closure of the Kornhausbrücke in Bern 
 
The easiest way to get from the north of the city of Bern (Altenberg, Breitenrain or 
Wankdorf neighbourhoods) to the city centre is across Kornhausbrücke. 
However, the bridge will be completely closed to public transport and private 
motorised traffic from 17 February to 16 November 2025 (anticipated completion 
date) due to construction work. 
 
 
Traffic will be diverted via the bridges Lorrainebrücke and Nydeggbrücke. 
Cyclists and pedestrians will be able to cross the Kornhausbrücke at all times, but 
there will be varying restrictions. Daily updated information can be found here. 
 
 
Here’s how to get to your destination by public transport: 
 

 
 

• The trams on line 9 (red) will run on the usual route between Wabern and Bern railway 

station and between Wankdorf station and Kursaal. 

• For line 9A (purple) between Schönburg and Bern railway station, there will be 

replacement buses in both directions via Viktoriarain and Lorrainebrücke. 

• The buses on line 10 (green) will run on their usual route between Köniz Schliern and 

Bern railway station. 

 
  
The online timetable will be adjusted for the duration of the construction work – 
please allow sufficient time for your journey. 

https://www.kornhausbruecke.ch/verkehr?_k=PnfXl8m-_QOojH0f
https://www.sbb.ch/de

